
Dear Minute-Man Friends ...

Thank you so much for your donations to Call #172, helping to provide infrastructure and facili-
ties that make year-round ministry possible at our NCEM Bible camps and ministry centres.  
We are happy to report that $86,592.03 has been raised to help with these projects!

“I want our focus to be outreach!” ... “Let’s pray, asking God to open doors to reach the lost!” ... 
“Let’s keep our focus on reaching the lost with the salvation message!”

This was the message I preached at each of our missionary staff conference gatherings last fall.
 
Across our Mission, we have had more outreach trips planned this fall and winter than we have 
had in a while.  I praise God that the NCEM Outreach & Church Ministry Fund is being used 
and, therefore, needs to be filled up again!
 
Also, I am so glad that next fall we will meet all together as a Mission family -- the first time in 
several years (this past fall’s conferences were regional gatherings).  Thank you for helping to 
bring our Mission family together for mutual encouragement and training.

This Minute-Man Call (#173) is for NCEM’s Outreach & Church Ministry Fund (OCMF), and to 
help with our missionary staff conference costs.
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Funds given for this Minute-Man Call will be spent in accordance with the specified designation, in keeping with NCEM Executive approved pro-
grams and projects. If a designation is oversubscribed (amount is greater than needed), if it cannot proceed, or if over time it becomes inconsistent 
with the charitable purposes or activities of NCEM Inc., the Executive arm of NCEM Inc. reserves the right to redirect the funds to another area of 
need consistent with NCEM Inc.’s mandate and purposes.
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Arrowhead Native Bible Center 
in New Brunswick continues 

progress on a beautiful year-round 
trail. It is an innovative way to 
bring campers and their families to 
our property outside of the typical 
summer camp season.
With Scripture verses posted 

along the trail, it gives thought to 
the God who created all the beauty 
that one can enjoy during a calm-
ing or energetic trek.
There is anticipation that this 

project may be completed soon and 
will be used in all four seasons for 
various activities.l

Bible Camp is a place where the 
work never ends. There is al-

ways room for improvement, for 
dreams to take on reality. Thank 
you for your gifts to Call #172, 
helping make that happen!
Along with fixing aging 

cabins, Pine Ridge Bible Camp 
in northwestern Saskatchewan 
is looking to build a new one. 
This will open up room for more 
campers each week.
While this cabin project is 

starting, plans for the Camp’s First 
Aid station are complete (inset 
shows floor/cabinet plan).

This will be very helpful to our 
Camp nurses, providing easy ac-

cess to first response equipment 
and care to campers who need 
more than just a quick Band-Aid.l

(above) Drawing of new cabin planned for Pine Ridge Bible Camp ... (above right) Winter scene at Pine Ridge.
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(below) Arrowhead Center begins building bike/walking/snowshoe/cross-country ski trail ... (below right) Fresh gravel on new trail.


